
Dear Families, Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to our February newsletter. The children have returned from their half
term break with their usual enthusiasm for learning as they complete their
learning experiences from last term.
The children’s new parent web with related vocabulary will be emailed out in a
couple of weeks. 

Halsford Cup Results

End of term collection 
On last Non Uniform Day, the PTA asked parents for voluntary donations in
support of our new fundraising project – the Learning Labyrinth. Thanks to your
generosity we raised £215.

Healthy Snacks
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Huge congratulations to AIR House team – who
achieved the most Core Value awards (counted through
Dojos) over the course of the first half of the Spring
term. AIR 7901   EARTH 7883    FIRE 6460   WATER 7205
Each team achieved an incredible amount of Core
Value awards, and should all feel very proud of
themselves. Well done!

Please can we remind parents to send in a healthy
snack for their Key Stage 2 children to be
consumed at break time, for example fruit,
vegetables, bread or a nut free breakfast bar, such
as Soreen and not crisps or chocolate. 
Key Stage 1 children are offered a healthy fruit/
vegetable snack provided by the Government. 
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Online safety: What parents and carers need to know about WhatsApp
This online safety guide is an examination of WhatsApp (age rating 13+) – the globally popular messaging
platform which contains both old and new hazards for young users. We are aware that some of our children
are using WhatsApp to communicate with each other and therefore I would urge you to ensure you read this
guide which is why I am sending it out again. 

Duncan Edwards visit:
We had a visit from Duncan Edwards, Link Advisor from West Sussex as part of our termly monitoring
programme. As we have been focusing on the teaching of mathematics, he undertook a learning walk with one
of our Governors and Mrs Barlow. Duncan noted: “In both KS1 and KS2, the school’s agreed ‘I do, we do, you do’
approach is being embedded. This was evident in all lessons visited as part of the learning walk.” 
 
Duncan stated: “Based on the evidence gathered during lesson visits, staff training and focused CPD has been
impactful with greater consistency in the teaching of mathematics seen across the school. Where teaching and
learning was highly effective:

A range of carefully selected manipulatives were supporting pupils to engage and achieve success.
Manipulatives were appropriately matched to the intended learning. Pupils were able to visualise the
mathematical concept being taught and talk about their learning with greater confidence and clarity.
Teachers made frequent links to prior learning. Overt connections with previous knowledge helped pupils to
build new knowledge. 
Learning outcomes were clear, as were adult instructions and/or explanations. 
At the start of lessons, pupils were explicitly taught the essential vocabulary that they would require to
demonstrate their knowledge and understanding. Throughout lessons, adults modelled and promoted
technical language and encouraged pupils to apply subject-specific vocabulary in their explanations or
answers.
A range of scaffolds were widely available providing pupils with easy and quick access should they require
prompts or support.
Working walls reflected current learning; low arousal learning environments were consistent throughout.
Where particularly effective, adults referenced working walls in lessons giving pupils another scaffold to
draw upon if required.
Formative assessment strategies helped teachers to identify what pupils had retained whilst also
identifying misconceptions/gaps in learning. Using this knowledge, teachers responded appropriately,
using flexible grouping and additional adults dynamically to ensure those pupils who were less secure in
their learning received focused support.”

 
We are continuing to focus on fully embedding our ‘I do, we do, you do’ approach as well as focusing on
targeted scaffolds to support all groups of learners but especially those with EAL and SEND. Do ask your
children about this approach! 
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Early Years

At the end of last term, we received some magic beans from Jack. We planted them before half term and were
very excited to see that they had started to grow. The children will be bringing them home later this term so they
can continue watching them grow. We will be continuing to look at how our environment changes as we move
into Spring. This term we are enjoying reading The ‘Supertato’ books which feature the superhero Supertato, the
Evil Pea, and the Super Veggies. 
During Drawing Club, we have enjoyed drawing Superhero characters, settings and thinking of different
adventures that could happen in the story. In maths we have been practising counting numbers beyond 20,
ordering amounts and finding one more and one less. 
For our Fabulous Finish on Tuesday 1st April, we are asking the children to dress up as their favourite Superhero
or real-life Superhero such as a doctor or police officer. We have a number of spare costumes in Early Years if
you wish to borrow one for the day. Please see a member of the Early Years team to arrange this. 

Year 1

Year 1 have had a fantastic start to Spring term 2. We have been finishing of our experience of “Stories from
around the world”.  We have been looking at a range of Fairy tales in our English and Professor Klunk has
challenged us to use a capital letter for names and include these in our writing. 
In Maths we have been working on larger numbers, numbers to 50. We have been looking at how to make these
numbers using apparatus such as dienes and Numicon and have tried to find out where they would be on a
numberline. You could challenge us by asking us how many tens and how many ones are in a number e.g 43 has
4 tens and 3 ones. 
Thank you to all the parents who came to help us create our puppets. Have a look at what we have made. We
are so proud and could not have done it without your help. It was a fabulous end to this experience. 
Over the next few weeks we are going to be practising our assemblies. We hope you are able to make it. We are
also going to be continuing with the outdoor learning on Fridays. So far we have enjoyed playing games and
making number lines out of natural materials. If you are able to help on Friday 28th March when we make our
porridge, please can you let your child’s class teacher know. 
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Year 2

As we are coming to the end of our ‘Wacky Racers’ experience the children have lots of amazing learning to
showcase. 
In English the children have written letters to Quentin Blake discussing their favourite parts of his stories and
illustrations, questions they have for him and new ideas for stories he can write next. The children’s interest in
Quentin Blake continued to grow in art where their final Matilda sketches showed how hard they had been
working on their sketching skills. 
In Maths, the children completed learning about money and have now moved on to multiplication and division. 
In DT, the children have made their vehicles using all they have learnt about chassis, axles and axle holders. Thank
you to everyone who sent in cardboard to make this possible. Over the next few weeks, the children will be
evaluating and testing their vehicles as well as learning about Lewis Hamilton.

Year 3

We have continued to enjoy our latest Experience, learning all about Guatemala and are looking forward to our
Fabulous Finish when we will be making and eating Guacamole!
In Maths, we have now finished our length and perimeter work, which was very exciting, as we found out how to
measure the perimeter of objects using our prior measuring length knowledge. What maths superstars we have
been! We are now moving on to our unit on fractions, starting with unit fractions and how to write them, focussing
on the denominator and numerator and what they both represent.
In English, we have now finished writing our persuasive letters and have done a brilliant job persuading our reader
to give up buying unsustainable palm oil. I wonder if your children have managed to use some of the arguments in
their letters to persuade you!
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In Design and Technology, we have
designed our animal puppets,
complete with moving body parts,
and are now in the process of
making and evaluating them. We
have found this great fun!
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Year 4

This term has begun with our continuation around our Choco-Lotta Learning. We completed our packaging and
chocolate bars and have moved onto writing our very own persuasive speeches, in the hopes that we can
convince other children in school to purchase our chocolate bars. 
We have really enjoyed moving onto length and perimeter in maths and have enjoyed the challenges. 
PE this term is hockey and tennis where we look forward to mini tennis games and practising our techniques in
golfing. 
In Art, we are focusing on the style of impressionism. We really enjoyed learning about the impressionist Augustus
Egg. We are going to be incorporating this art style in our perspective work, using techniques learnt to create our
own perspective drawing out of a train window.

Year 5

Year 5, have started to learn about Castles and are basing our English around - ‘The Last Firefox’ by Lee
Needham. The children will now look at the figurative language the author uses. With our grammar, the focus will
be on similes, metaphors, and dashes.
The illustrator uses highly stylised techniques and this is a style we will look at in Art. The children will learn how to
create texture using line and shape. These final pieces of art will illustrate their own version of part of the story.
In Maths this week, we have started to look at decimals and their relationship to fractions. Please encourage
your child to complete the homework linked to this as it will help cement their understanding of this new skill. 
In RE, we are looking at the concept of Salvation and in particular, its relevance to the story of the arrest of Jesus
and subsequent events that led to Good Friday. We will be learning about the importance of the Easter festival
to Christians, the difference between a cross and a crucifix and what 'sacrifice' really means.
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Year 6
Year 6 have working on the equivalences between fractions, decimals and percentages; including how to
convert between them. We have also started reading a new class text - ‘Beetle Boy’, by MG. Leonard. This is a
book we will be using for our reading lessons and also to inspire some of our writing later on this term. 
In dance, the Year 6 pupils have been showing us their moves as they have actively taken part in learning a
routine to the Fleur East song ‘Play That Sax’.

Key Stage 1- Inclusion Festival- 5th February

Year 5 and 6 Football League

Year 5 and 6 Netball Tournament-  12th February
On the 12th of February, the Halsford Park netball teams competed in the league at East Grinstead Sports
Centre. Both teams competed brilliantly. The A team won two of their three matches and the B team won one of
their matches as well. The netball league remains closely contested and some good results in our final round of
fixtures could result in positive final positions for our teams. Mrs Manville
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The children and I had a wonderful morning at Imberhorne Upper school
taking part in an inclusion event. The purpose was to grow the children's
confidence and allow them to try new sports and above all to have fun! It
was so well organised, the children tried Boccia and New Age Kurling. We
were given hints and tips on how to play and then we had friendly games
against other East Grinstead schools. 
Everyone tried their best and had fun and they all really improved and
were able to score points for their team. Well done HP! Mrs Mackay

The Year 5/6 Boys' football teams competed in the latest
round of league fixtures at EGSC this week and, once again,
some excellent football was on display. The A team lost their
match to Copthorne, but had plenty of attacking opportunities
of their own throughout the game. They continued to play
well, despite going a couple of goals down and showed great
determination. The B team played two fixtures, beating
Crawley Down B and The Meads B. The B team scored many
goals in their two fixtures and maintained their 100% winning
record in the B division. Mr Stepney
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Eco Council

The project will focus on understanding wildlife and their habitats how we can help support it. The Eco
Council will be deliberating how we can help expand everyone’s knowledge and support of our local
wildlife. 
Meanwhile, here is a handy website to understand what you may see in your local community:
https://sussexwildlifetrust.org.uk/discover/go-wild-at-home Mrs Lochwood

Staffing update

Congratulations
Congratulations to both Mr Cook and Mr Busse on the recent births of their daughters. 
Mr Cook welcomed Ivy in January and Mr Busse welcomed Maeve over half term. Huge thanks to Mrs
Lucas and Miss Reeves for supporting 6CB while Mr Busse is on paternity leave.

Uniform Reminder
If I can take this opportunity to please remind parents that all children should only be wearing PE kit on
PE days, or if they are attending a sporting event or club after school (D&D, Kicks or Outdoor Learning).
On any other day children should be wearing their school uniform. If there are any exceptional
circumstances please ensure you speak to your child’s class teacher. Link to school uniform
requirements- https://halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/School-Uniform-
Requirements-November-2024.pdf

We have had a very positive start to Spring 2 half term with lots to look forward to including – World
Book Day celebrations, Bikeability training for Year 6 and Hindleap Warren Residential for Year 4. 

Please do keep updated with our calendar which includes new dates such as our next Celebration of
Learning on Thursday 27th March.

Thank you for your on-going support which enable our children to ‘Soar to Success’. 

Claire Spencer – Headteacher 
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Our Year 4 and 5 Eco Council representatives went to OMLETS, the East
Grinstead Group of School councils meeting held at Imberhorne Lower
School recently for their first of 4 project meetings. This year the project is
Wildlife Warriors; looking after wildlife in our school grounds and local
community. This fits in wonderfully with the Biodiversity section of our action
plan.  

On Monday 3rd March we will be saying goodbye and thank you to Mrs Martin who
has worked as a Teaching Assistant with us since last Summer. We wish Mrs Martin
well in her future endeavours. 
Miss Mariella Deadman will be working in Year 3 for the rest of the academic year,
having previously supported in Year 1. 
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March

7th World Book Day

7th 1GS Class Assembly

10th-14th Year 6- Bikeability

10th-13th Book Fair in School

14th 1MS Class Assembly

18th Parent Forum 9.05am

18th Early Years- Maths Workshop 2.30pm

19th- 21st Year 4- Hindleap Warren Residential

27th Celebration of Learning- details to follow

28th 5IG Class Assembly
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Dates for your Diary

May

2nd  2BG Class Assembly

5th Bank Holiday- School Closed

6th Parent Forum 9.05am

9th 2LS Class Assembly

12th KS2 SATs Week for Year 6

23rd INSET Day- School Closed to Children

24th- 1st Half Term Holidays

June

2nd Children Return to School

6th Sports Day- AM

13th 6CB Class Assembly 

17th Parent Forum 9.05am

19th 4DN Class Assembly- change of date

20th Reserve Sports Day- AM

24th Class Photographs

27th 4JW Class Assembly

July

4th Early Years Class Assembly

11th Early Years Class Assembly

22nd Last Day of Term

23rd- 31st Summer Holidays

5th- 21st Easter Holidays

22nd Return to School

23rd Year 4- Multiplication Check Meeting

29th Year 1- Trip to Wakehurst Place

April

1st Early Years- Dress Up as Super Hero

4th 3WR Class Assembly

4th Last Day of Term

Sporting Events Calendar - Spring Term 2025
https://halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2024/12/PE-Events-Spring-

Term-2025.pdf
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Community Events 

https://summeradventurecamp.co.uk/book-here
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
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